St. Raphael Parish Council Meeting 
3/19/2022

Meeting opened at 2PM 

Present: Fr. Ignatius, Alli, Brian, Becky, Michael, Austin, Julia

Father read from “The Life of Cuthbert of Lindisfarne” regarding the incorruption of the body of Saint Cuthbert.

Gratitude was expressed to Irakliy Serguladze for fixing the leaky faucet in the church. 

Charitable giving for March was discussed. We have some funds leftover from Khouria Angela’s memorial gift when Fr. Maximos died. We are using some of the memorial funds to cover Nasr’s sponsorship. We voted to make a charitable donation to the local charity “Houses into Homes” for the month of March. 

Becky gave the treasurer’s report: 

Balance Sheet as of Feb 28:
The Building fund and General fund are starting to show effects of the budget being underfunded. The General fund is the lowest it has been in a couple of years. We still have at least 2 months of emergency money in the fund (it is at $46,000 currently)

Profit and Loss:
We are currently short $1600 as of the end of February (anticipated due to decrease in pledges). 

We have communicated with the Archidiocese regarding our annual contributions - we have been assessed at a 10% rate - which would be ~$900. However, our rate has been adjusted down to 2% and it is extended through 2023. 

Someone did just recently increase their pledge to the church by $1000 per month.

Food Pantry budget is $270 right now. Father noted that a single mother came in recently and we were able to give her some supplies. We anticipate that due to inflation, the Food Pantry may be used more frequently in the next few months. We don’t currently have a Food Pantry Coordinator and are in need of one. This person would put out the sign during Liturgy, they would keep the Pantry stocked, and help people check into the Pantry with the check-in cards and help people choose their items. 

Alli provided the Capital Campaign update. We have submitted 1 grant (Wellmark) and we will hear back about that by the end of April.
Alli has submitted 1 letter of intent for another grant and we should hear by June whether we are invited to submit a full grant proposal. 

Alli has started meeting with key people within the parish to secure initial pledges. 

In the case that we do not get any grant money for the Capital Campaign, the campaign focus will shift to finishing the kitchen project and paying off the mortgage (rather than funding the lift).

Father will start traveling to regional conferences again this year, after 2 years of not traveling due to the pandemic. We have $175 in the Traveling fund currently. Becky will be appealing to the parish for funding for specific trips in the coming months. In June, the Parish Life Conference will be in Grand Rapids, MI. The third week of July will be the Clergy Symposium. Sometime in the fall, there will be a brief Clergy Retreat. St. Barnabas Church will help to pay for some of his travel expenses. 

Michael presented the idea to level out the backyard and pour down gravel to create a small parking lot. Church members could use it for parking on Sunday, and the spots could be rented to students/the public during weekdays. If this idea went forward, the walnut tree would need to be cut down, and the current garden location would be eliminated for parking space. Becky suggested selling the walnut tree to a sawmill for the wood. Becky will check with the building insurance agent to ensure that our premium wouldn’t go up with a parking lot on church property. Mike and Irakliy will put together a cost estimate.

We discussed a regular schedule for arranging for drain cleaning to prevent a backup like we dealt with recently. We agreed on the first week of March each year in order to prevent any issues ahead of the busy Lenten season each year. 

Mike will make an annual calendar for church building maintenance.  Father changes the furnace filters in October. We use 2 per year, and they come in packs of 5 - so we only order every couple years. We are due for a general furnace check-up - Mike will reach out to Mechanical Service, Inc. Irakliy cleans the gutters annually.

We discussed cleaning teams, which have not been clearly organized since the pandemic. Maria Lucia comes in twice per month to perform general cleaning of the church. We agreed to ask the food team leaders about resuming clean-up duties after coffee hour each week. Becky will contact Amy Spencer to see if she still has the list of duties. 

We discussed the visitor follow-up process. The biggest challenge is collecting contact information for visitors. Alli suggested putting some contact cards on the tables during coffee hour for visitors to fill out, along with a place to put the cards after they are filled out.

Becky brought up the idea of training a second person to livestream the services when Lizzy is not able to run the livestream herself. Father will discuss this with Lizzy.

We discussed Pascha preparation. Mike presented some options The downtown Robert Lee recreation center has a room that has a $50 deposit and $20/hour rental fee. We could also reserve a shelter at Kent Park (less expensive). Mercer Park and North Ridge Pavilions are not available. We voted to hold the Paschal Picnic at the church. We would have the Egg Hunt at College Green Park. We need council members to carry the Epitaphion during Holy Friday service. Alli, Julia, and Becky committed to be present at the service. On Holy Friday, there is no school in Iowa City. Lori and Alli will be organizing children’s activities for the whole day. 

On Bright Wednesday, there is a Paschal Hours service, followed by some family friendly activities - from 6-8:30 PM. Hannah is planning to organize the evening’s events. Hannah is also interested in organizing a Sunday School Baby Shower Drive to benefit the Informed Choices Clinic. The council is in favor of Hannah organizing these events. 

Meeting adjourned at 3:54 PM

 





